

**NOTE OF ZOOM MEETING OF COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS HELD ON 21-06-2021**

Item			
1	<b>MEMBERS PRESENT &amp; APOLOGIES</b>		
	<b>In attendance</b>	<b>Apologies</b>	
	G Smith, R Freel, R Craig, Y Gardiner , K Gallacher	N Wood S Montgomery,	Action
	<p>Chair George Smith welcomes all to the zoom virtual meeting and indicated that apologies received from Nicola and Sharon. A few items required discussion and we would just work our way through them.</p> <p><b><u>Pelican Crossing for Barrat Estate</u></b>            Chair advised that another accident had occurred near the Barratt estate and that the CC should write to the head of Roads to establish if the crossing point at Mainsacre could be moved to adjacent the lifestyles due to the fact that a controlled junction and crossing point was being installed at the entrance to the hospital site. He reminded everyone that the CC had sought a crossing point at Barratt development when the planning application was made. Agreed the secretary write to the head of roads. YG asked if we could include a question on the lighting column repair at the roundabout. Secretary to do a separate letter.</p> <p><b><u>Councillor Campbell</u></b>            It was reported that Councillor Campbell’s residence was firebombed again and agreed that the chair will write to the Chief constable and Justice minister on this matter.</p> <p><b><u>Banks Kypemuir community fund</u></b>            Chair reported on an application for funding to repair the elephants at Camnethan street, further information on the detail of spend to be sought. A meeting of this community fund committee will take place next week.</p> <p><b><u>Connect 2 Renewables</u></b>            Chair reported that the Kypemuir community fund committee were seeking details of what spend had been undertake by connect 2 in relation to Kypemuir and how many people had been helped into employment.</p> <p><b><u>Accounts</u></b>            No statement since that dated 21-04-21.Should be noted that if no movement on the account no statement is received.            This statement indicated a balance of £4343.92 and included the Micro grant cheques 010267 and 010268 had been presented.            All accounts had been submitted to SLC and a statement on covid spend and micro grants had also been submitted. Secretary had also provided vouchers for banks covid spend items where receipts had been submitted to Banks Renewables.            Await details of annual grant and it was likely that the CC would be provided £5000 in relation to Micro Grants</p> <p><b><u>Village / community Plan</u></b>            Peter Ramsay had provide an outline of the plan and was seeking feedback, chair circulated for comment. A further meeting to be set up with Peter</p>		<p>Sect</p> <p>Chair</p> <p>Chair</p> <p>Sect/ Tres</p> <p>Chair</p>

**STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

**([www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil](http://www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil))**

**Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Email: [georgepm244@aol.com](mailto:georgepm244@aol.com)**

**Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: [robfreel@btinternet.com](mailto:robfreel@btinternet.com)**

	<p><b>GP Practice Meeting</b></p> <p>Chair and Vice chair provided an overview of the virtual meeting held with the GP practice.</p> <p>An advance Nurse practitioner was now in place.</p> <p>The number of doctors hours being provided as opposed to number of doctors was sought and this was not provided although practice stated no loss of hours recorded.</p> <p>Receptionists were now termed core Navigators.</p> <p>It is unlikely that the practice will go back to what it was like before.</p> <p>A blended approach to sick lines was being carried out.</p> <p>As practice did not own the building Conditions were attached to putting a defibrillator on the outside of the building. Agreed that CC look at other options.</p>	
	<p><b>DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS</b></p> <p>3<sup>rd</sup> Monday in July (to be confirmed)</p>	